
Office of City Clerk, License Division 
Room 105, City Hall 

200 E. Wells St. 
Milwaukee, WI 53202 

 

Dear City of Milwaukee License Committee, 
 

This is a formal letter of opposition to the proposed additions to the business license of Lush Lounge, formally 
known as Lounge 340. Their 2024 application states the business wishes to add the ability to have DJs and host 

bands/live music. 

 
In 2023, a memorandum (displayed on the following pages) was signed by Lounge 340 to allow the business to 

continue operation. By signing the memorandum with the City of Milwaukee, bar management promised to be 
more proactive with preserving the neighborhood’s otherwise quiet setting. While there was an improvement in 

some regards, there were still many documented instances where the memorandum failed to be honored and 

caused disruption to the neighborhood. 
 

2024 saw the closing of Lounge 340, and after much hard work, would rebrand to Lush Lounge. Starting off on 
the right foot, Lush Lounge management graciously invited neighbors to an open house to meet new 

management, security, and police. Good times had by all. There was a consensus from the neighbors who 

attended that there was hope for positive change. 
 

Unfortunately, the bar’s first month of operation has seen uncontained, large events in excess of 50 patrons. 
During such events, the memorandum has not been honored or sufficiently enforced. There are documented 

instances of patrons’ vehicle noise, loitering, unsafe parking violations, and public intoxication during bar 

operation. Any attempt to enforce the memorandum has fallen short of the expectations set back in 2023 at the 
business’ previous license renewal hearing. On the flipside, week nights with far smaller crowds have been 

relatively tamer. The neighbors are hopefully this will continue to be the case as the weather gets warmer and 
wish to have windows open. 

 

With the ask of adding DJs and ability to host bands, the immediate neighbors of the bar fear for larger crowds, 
more excess noise, loss of peace of mind, and not being able to enjoy the neighborhood. From what has so far 

been witnessed during large events at Lush Lounge, any attempts to enforce the memorandum will fall short. 
The building and immediate area were not designed to host or contain the accompanying noise of events as 

large as Lush Lounge management wishes to attract. 

 
With these additions, Lush Lounge does not aim to be a neighborhood bar, it is trying to be a nightclub-music 

venue in an otherwise quiet residential area. This is why the neighbors formally demand: 
 

• The application to add DJs and Bands to Lush Lounge’s liquor license is denied outright. 

 

• Lush Lounge will not be allowed to renew any licenses unless the memorandum in its current state is 

signed by all business management, attached, and bonded to all the business’ open applications. 

 

• The City of Milwaukee takes a more proactive, hands-on approach in enforcing the current 

memorandum and all its conditions. 
 

We look forward to a constructive discussion. 

Sincerely,  

Residents of RSL Condominiums and Surrounding Neighbors 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 


